
 

This proposal is made in accordance with the Local Government Act 1974. Unauthorised use of vehicles on the 
road during the closure period is not permitted and may constitute an offence.  
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30 October 2020 

  

 

TEMPORARY ROAD CLOSURE PROPOSAL - UPDATE 
 

This is an update to the notice previously sent regarding a proposal from Safe Traffic NZ Ltd 

on behalf of Mike Edridge Contracting to temporarily close Tosswill Road to ordinary traffic.  

This is to allow for the construction of a new stormwater pipe under the road. 

 

You will be pleased to know that in collaboration with the contractor the overall construction 

period has been reduced from 13 weeks to 11 weeks. There will also be limited access 

through the roundabout during both stages of the works. 

 

See below for details, changes since the previous notice are in italics. 

 

Tosswill Road – from 32 Tosswill Road to 41 Tosswill Road 

 

There will be two stages of work: 

Stage One – Stormwater pipe – 5 Weeks 

32 Tosswill Road to Tosswill Road/Chamberlain Street Roundabout 

Note: Access through the roundabout from Chamberlain St to Tosswill Rd in the direction of 

Stansell Ave will be open during this time, delays to be expected. 

 

Stage Two – Stormwater pipe and inlet - 6 weeks + 3 weeks wet weather/contingency 

Tosswill/Chamberlain Roundabout to 41 Tosswill Road 

Note: Access through the roundabout from Chamberlain St to Tosswill Rd in the direction of 

Annesbrook Drive will be open during this time, delays to be expected. 

 

Date and time of closures:  

Stage One – Monday 16 November 2020 – Friday 18 December 2020, 6am – 6pm 

Stage Two - Monday 11 January 2021 – Friday 12 March 2021, 6am – 6pm 

 

Note: The road will be fully open to all ordinary traffic over the Christmas break between 

6pm Friday 18 December 2020 and 6am Monday 11 January 2021; 

 

The proposal is for no vehicle access through the work site during the above times, ordinary 

traffic will be detoured.  

 

Access will be provided for residents outside of working hours and during the day when it is 

safe to do so, there may be delays.  

 

The contractor will liaise with residents living within the worksite and manage access to 

driveways with them. 

 

Pedestrian traffic past the work site will be kept open during both stages of work, though 

there may be delays. 
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To understand how this closure could impact residents and businesses, we would welcome 

feedback on this proposal by Thursday 12 November 2020.  

 

This can be done:  

In writing -   Attention Gillian Dancey, Nelson City Council, PO Box 645, Nelson 

Or Email -  enquiry@ncc.govt.nz  

 

The decision on whether the road will be closed will be advertised on the Council's website, 

www.nelson.govt.nz.  

 

Nelson City Council thanks the public for your patience and understanding.  
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